REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: OCTOBER 8, 2014

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER )%

BY: RAMIRO ADEVA, PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR/CITY ENGINEER M

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO SOLICIT REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS/
PROPOSALS (RFQ/RFP) FOR THE KANAN AND AGOURA ROAD
SIGNALIZED INTERSECTION PROJECT

At the September 10™ City Council meeting, staff was directed to move forward with
design of a traffic signal as the ultimate configuration at the Kanan Road and Agoura
Road intersection. The signalized intersection would replace the proposed design of
the roundabout, requiring additional environmental documentation to amend the Agoura
Village Specific Plan (AVSP). Based on a conceptual plan of the signalized intersection,
the level of service for traffic would be equal to that of a roundabout. Additionally, an
aesthetic plan, using the AVSP as a guideline, would be essential with the design of a
signalized intersection.

This report seeks City Council authorization to solicit Request for
Qualifications/Proposals (RFQ/RFP) to obtain engineering design services for a
signalized intersection at Kanan Road and Agoura Road. This project will provide
complete construction plans and specifications, environmental analysis and right-of-way
documentation for a signalized intersection needed at ultimate build-out of Agoura
Road, which includes integration and coordination of the AVSP.

The design improvements of the intersection will consist of establishing horizontal and
vertical alignments for a widened intersection which includes turn pockets, bike paths on
both sides of Agoura Road, widened sidewalks, and landscaped medians. The final
design will strive to preserve and achieve the aesthetic intents of the specific plan for
this intersection

The Kanan and Agoura Road Signalized Intersection Project, formerly the
Kanan/Agoura Roundabout Project, is being included as part of the Los Angeles County
Metropolitan Transportation Authority’s (Metro) Long-Range Transportation Plan
(LRTP). This project is to receive Measure R funding for design, environmental
mitigation, right-of-way acquisition and construction.

Staff anticipates awarding the contract for design in December 2014, with final design of
the project and amendment of the environmental document completed in Fall 2015, and
right-of-way acquisition to proceed after environmental amendment.



RECOMMENDATION

Staff respectfully recommends the City Council authorize staff to solicit Request for
Qualifications/Proposals (RFQ/RFP) for design of the Kanan and Agoura Road
Signalized Intersection Project.



